Health Department
Monthly Regular Meeting Minutes

Location:  Everett City Hall, Health Department, Rm 20

Tuesday, February 18th 2025

Attendees: Dr. Sean Connolly, Joan LaVecchio, Deanne Mullet, Bonny Carroll, Sergio Cornelio, Jhonatas Silva

Minutes Taken by: Caitlin Norden

Motion to Open Meeting 5:59 PM

· Motion moved by:  Dr. Sean Connolly

· Seconded by: Deanne Mullett, Joan LaVecchio

· All in favor – None Opposed

· Motion Carried
Motion to Accept Minutes from the January 2025 Meeting

· Motion moved:  Dr. Sean Connolly

· Seconded by:  Deanne Mullett, Joan LaVecchio


· All in favor – None Opposed

· Motion Carried
Motion to Open Citizens Time 6:00 PM

· Motion moved by:  Dr. Sean Connolly

· Seconded by: Deanne Mullett, Joan LaVecchio

· All in favor – None Opposed

· Motion Carried
Burial Permit Fee Increase – Sergio Cornelio

· Sergio presents to the board that it has been a couple decades since the increase of burial permit fee.

· Would like to increase the fee as they are going up on records from $10 to $15.

· There are a lot of amendments and administrative work that go into these permits.
· If passed, it won’t be implemented until sometime over the summer after giving ample time to funeral homes to adjust.

· The fee would increase to $30.

Motion to Accept the increase of burial fee
· Motion moved:  Dr. Sean Connolly

· Seconded by:  Deanne Mullett, Joan LaVecchio


· All in favor – None Opposed

· Motion Carried
Business which has arisen
· Jhonatas Silva of Drop Stop Tattoo would like to add barber chairs to his establishment to fill the large vacant space in his establishment.

· He presents the board with his plans to put up walls and structures to separate the spaces for sanitary purposes.

· The board would like to review the states regulations for the barber shop to see what requirements are needed to add the barber chairs.
· The board will make a decision at the next board meeting after gathering and reviewing the states rules and regulations. 


Tobacco Update – Bonny Carroll 6:14 PM
· Bonny is half way done with tobacco inspections in the city, with few issues arising thus far.
· Bonny has yet to issue any tickets this year, there have been no sales to minors during compliance checks.

· Oral pouches (Zins) need to be added to the regulations.

· Zins, the new tobacco pouches are very popular with younger kids right now.
· Nicotine free generation has been adopted by Chelsea, as well as Somerville and Cambridge looking to adopt as well in the near future.

· A bill has been filed with the state house in hopes to adopt statewide.

· If the board chooses to adopt, they have the option of making their own effective date.

· The premise is, once the date is set, nobody under the age of 21 on that date will be able to purchase nicotine.

· The board is currently not going to adopt due to hurting the Everett businesses. 
Nichols Street Bird issue

· A Citizen on Nichols street is concerned about neighbors feeding the birds.
· ISD has been out to the location and can only ask that they no longer feed the birds to try to deter them from the area.
Motion: To Adjourn at 6:34 PM
· Motion moved by:  Dr. Connolly 

· Seconded by: Joan LaVecchio, Deanne Mullett
· All in favor – None Opposed
· Motion Carried


 The next scheduled Board Meeting will be on Monday March 17, 2025 @ 6:00 PM in the Health Department Conference Room, Second Floor, Room 20
